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DWC Enacting New Online QME Form 106 Panel Process, Posts 
Training Video and FAQs on Website 

The Division of Workers’ Compensation (DWC) will implement a new online panel 
process for represented initial panel requests on October 1, 2015. DWC will no longer 
accept or process paper submissions postmarked after September 3, 2015. The new 
process requires parties in a represented case to submit initial QME panel requests 
online and immediately receive a QME panel. The requesting party will then serve the 
panel request form, any required documentation and the QME panel on all parties with 
a proof of service.  

“Our goal for the new online process is to further reduce delays. In most cases the QME 
panel will issue immediately, allowing the injured worker to schedule an exam with a 
QME more quickly,” said Christine Baker, Director of the Department of Industrial 
Relations (DIR). DWC is a division of DIR. 

The DWC has posted an online QME Form 106 Panel Request training video and FAQs 
on the Medical Unit website. The video demonstration details the way in which 
represented initial panel requests will be submitted using the new online system. 

“I encourage attorneys and claims administrators to view the training video to see how 
easy the new system will be to use and to become familiar with the process before 
October 1, 2015,” said Destie Overpeck, Administrative Director of DWC. 

The notices of rulemaking, text of the regulations, and the initial statements of reasons 
can be found at on the DWC rulemaking page. The regulations are pending final review 
with the Office of Administrative Law (OAL). 

Continuous updates about the division’s activities are available by subscribing to the 
DWC Newsline. QME specific information, which includes new training materials, is also 
available on the DWC Medical Unit website.  
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F6gYjRx8sxo&feature=youtu.be
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/MedicalUnit/OnlineQMEForm106/Faqs.html
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/MedicalUnit/OnlineQMEForm106/Faqs.html
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/DWCPropRegs/QME-Regulations/QME.htm
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/dwc_newsline.html
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/dwc_newsline.html
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/MedicalUnit/imchp.html
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The California Department of Industrial Relations, established in 1927, protects and improves the health, safety, and 
economic well-being of over 18 million wage earners, and helps their employers comply with state labor laws. DIR is 
housed within the Labor & Workforce Development Agency. For general inquiries, contact DIR’s Communications 
Call Center at 1-844-LABOR-DIR (1-844-522-6734) for help in locating the appropriate division or program in our 
department. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/CaliforniaDIR
https://twitter.com/CA_DIR
http://www.youtube.com/CaliforniaDIR
http://www.dir.ca.gov/email/listsub.asp?choice=1
http://www.dir.ca.gov/
http://www.labor.ca.gov/
http://www.dir.ca.gov/Contactus.html

